AUDIT/WORKSHOP MEETING

of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh

held at Town Hall, 1496 Route 300, in said township, at 7:00 p.m.

on Monday, the 30th day of June, 2010

Present:

Wayne C. Booth, Supervisor




George A. Woolsey, Sr., Councilman




Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Councilman

Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman




Ernest C. Bello, Jr., Councilman

Also Present:
Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk


Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk


James W. Osborne, Town Engineer


Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town
Meeting called to order at 7:07 p.m.

1.
ROLL CALL 

The results of the roll call appear above.

2.
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG & MOMENT OF SILENCE


Councilwoman Greene led the pledge to the flag. 

3.
ADDITIONAL ITEMS FOR AGENDA


Delete 6. ANIMAL CONTROL: A. T-93 Withdrawal






     B.  T-94  Withdrawal

Add on  # 7B.   LANDSCAPE BOND: South Plank Holdings LLC

Add on  # 9.     CODE COMPLIANCE: Road Name 

Add On #10     COMPUTER UPDATE 
Add On # 11    HIGHWAY: Tree Cutting Bid

Add On #11A. FLAG BURNING
4.
APPROVAL OF AUDIT
MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the audit in the amount of $1,204,217.17, with no exceptions. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 

5. WATER SUPPLY

A. 
        Chadwick Lake Water Filtration Plant Operator Contract

Supervisor Booth said this item was on the Audit/Workshop agenda of the June 16, 2010. At that time the Board members asked for 3 quotes and they wanted to review the information they received at that meeting.   
James Osborne, Town Engineer, said the Board has three proposals:

The first proposal is from CAMO Pollution Control, which is at the same price with the same terms and conditions as the contract of 2009. They will supply two operators, one of which will have a lA License. The combined total of hours will be 28 with a monthly price of $10,720.00. 

The second proposal is from Severn-Trent who will provide an operator with a 1A License for 40 hours per week at a monthly charge of $10,610.33.

The third proposal is from J.C.O Inc. who will provide an operator with a 2A License and will be under the supervision of the president of the company who has a lA License for 40 hours per week at a cost of $8,750.00.  
Councilman Woolsey asked if Severn-Trent and J.C.O. have submitted a qualification package. 
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 Mr. Osborne said that Severn-Trent did submit a qualification package with their quote and J.C.O. submitted a brochure and they have a web page. 

Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town, said if the Board decides to move forward with either Severn-Trent or J.C.O. the Town will have to be negotiate a contract and present it to the Board. 
The Board is going to discus this item in Executive Session before making their decision. 

B. Budget Transfer

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the request dated June 23, 2010, submitted by John Egitto, Water Supply Superintendent, to approve the budget transfer in the amount of $4,500.00. This transfer is to cover the costs to print the Annual Water Quality Report and for the printing and mailing of the next three violation notices. The funds will come from account 040.8330.499 and go into account number 040.8330.496. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.


VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 

6. ANIMAL CONTROL

A. T-93 Withdrawal


This item was withdrawn from the agenda. 

B.
T-94 Withdrawal

This item was withdrawn from the agenda.

7.
PLANNING BOARD: 

A.                  Landscape Bond Estimate for 200 Stony Brook Court


Karen Arent, Landscape Architectural Consultant for the Town of Newburgh Planning Board submitted a memo dated June 29, 2010 stating: “A request was made for the release of the full landscape bond. Two Honey Locust trees are in very poor condition. One must be replaced. The other should be evaluated in late summer and if it does not improve, it too should be replaced. The two trees should be replace in early fall. After the tree or trees are replaced, please send an email to request security release.”


MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the request submitted by Karen Arent, Landscape Architectural Consultant for the Town of Newburgh Planning Board, to release the full landscape bond for 200 Stone Brook Court. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey. 


DISCUSSION: After reviewing the memo more carefully Supervisor Booth withdrew this item from the agenda due to the need of clarification on the amounts to be released and retained for the release of this landscape bond. 


Councilman Piaquadio withdrew his motion. 


B. (Add On) Landscape Bond Estimate: South Plank Holdings LLC

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the request dated June 29, 2010, submitted by Karen Arent, Landscape Architectural Consultant for the Town of Newburgh Planning Board, to release the Landscape Bond for South Plank Holdings, LLC in the amount of $9,640.00. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.

DISCUSSION: Councilwoman Greene asked why the attachment for this request states the erosion control for this project is $4,000.00 and should that amount be included in the motion. 
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James Osborne, Town Engineer said the erosion control is a separate security and inspection fee that is not approved by Ms. Arent. 

Councilwoman Greene asked who is responsible for the release of the Erosion Control Bond.


Mr. Osborne said the inspection for the release is done by McGoey & Hauser and his office generates the release.


VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 

8.
ZONING: Introductory of Local Law Amending Chapter 185:

Exceptions to Accessory Building and Structure Regulations for Front Yards


Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town, said this local law will add exceptions for accessory buildings, garden houses, tool sheds, wading and swimming pools and tennis courts proposed to be located in yards fronting on the rights of way of Interstate 87 and Interstate 84 from regulations which prohibit placement of accessory buildings closer to the fronting street than the front of the main building and those particular types of buildings and improvements in front yards. The Code Compliance Department and Zoning Board of Appeals have interpreted one or both those prohibitions as applying to yards on the rights of way of the Interstate highways in the Town, even though the Interstates provide no direct access to the parcels and parcels on those Interstate rights of way typically also have frontage on a local street. 

Supervisor Booth requested that an amendment be prepared in order to potentially address a perceived unnecessary zoning restriction after receiving a complaint from a homeowner. Tilford Stiteler, Building Inspector for the Town of Newburgh, discussed the issue with the Supervisor, has reviewed the Local Law and had neither comments nor objections. Given its interpretation of the Zoning Code, which it recently affirmed, the Zoning Board of Appeals may likely disagree that there is a problem or need for the Local Law. 


MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the Resolution Of The Town Board Determining That Proposed Local Law Amending Chapter 185 Entitled “Zoning” Of The Code Of The Town of Newburgh: Exceptions To Accessory Buildings And Structure Regulations For Yards On Which The Right Of Way Of Interstate Route 8 Or Interstate Route 84 is The Fronting Street Is An Unlisted Action And Providing For Coordinated Review Under SEQR. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene. 


VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – no; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 1 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 


MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the Resolution of Town Board Providing For Referral Of Local Law Amending Chapter 185 Entitled “Zoning of The Code Of The Town Of Newburgh: Exceptions To Accessory Buildings And Structure Regulations For Yards On Which The Right Of Way Of Interstate Route 87 or Interstate Route 84 Is The Fronting Street. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – no; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 1 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 
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MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the Resolution of The Town Board Introducing Local Law Amending Chapter 185 Entitled “Zoning” Of The Code Of The Town Of Newburgh: Exceptions To Accessory Buildings And Structure Regulations For Yards On Which The Right Of Way Of Interstate Route 87 Or Interstate Route 84 Is The Fronting Street And Calling For Public Hearing on Monday, July 26, 2010 at 7:00 p.m. The motion was seconded by Councilman Greene.


VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – no; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 1 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 

9. (Add On) CODE COMPLIANCE: Road Name 
MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the request dated June 24, 2010, submitted by Jerry Canfield, Code Compliance Supervisor, the road name Manor Way, section 75 block 1 lot 21, and parcel numbers 100 to 300. Manor Way is located off of Gardnertown Road and is located in Gardnertown Commons. This road is in the Goodwill Fire District. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello. 
DISCUSSION: The Board members agreed naming new roads in the Town of Newburgh after our veterans would be a great way to honor them. Councilwoman Greene suggested that the Town should obtain a list of veterans who have received a purple heart.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 
10. (Add On) COMPUTER UPDATE
Councilman Piaquadio said the new copier/scanner is installed in the mailroom. The computers on the westside of Town Hall are connected and it is his hope the rest of the building will be connected by next week. 
11. (Add On) HIGHWAY: Tree Cutting Bid
Supervisor Booth said this was on the Agenda of June 21st and Councilman Woolsey asked to have the options clarified. He has since talked to the Highway Department.

Councilman Woolsey said this is the first year the Town has requested a bunk truck, which is able to pickup and load large logs. He is requesting a $20,000.00 limit per year on the bunk truck. He also wants to find out the cost difference of having a tree service company to remove large trees apposed to the Highway Department removing the trees. He said that the Deputy Supervisor is going to look into finding someone to buy the logs from the Highway Department.   
Mr. Taylor said that the specification for the bunk truck was in previous bids, but probably never used. 
MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio approve the request dated June 17, 2010, submitted by Darrell Benedict, Highway Superintendent, to award the Tree Cutting Bid to the lowest bidder as follows:

OPTION       BIDDER                                                AMOUNT

A                   Rockland Tree Expert Co., Inc.            $1,420.00 per 8 hour day

B                   DiLorenzo Tree                                       1,955.00 per 8 hour day

C                   Rockland Tree Expert Co., Inc.               2,100.00 per 8 hour day

The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.

DISCUSSION: Option D was not awarded at the time.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 

AUDIT/WORKSHOP MEETING       JUNE 30, 2010       PAGE 5


MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to set individual not to exceed limits on options A, B, and C of $20,000.00 with the exception of emergency. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 

11A.
(Add On) FLAG BURNING

Supervisor Booth said Councilman Woolsey brought it to his attention that the American Legion Post 1420 is requesting to use Chadwick Lake Park on September 18, 2010 to conduct a flag burning ceremony. 


MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the American’s Legion, Post 1420, request to conduct a flag burning ceremony at Chadwick Lake Park on September 18, 2010. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 

12.
EXECUTIVE SESSION:


MOTION was made at 7:59 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to go into Executive Session to discuss the employment history of two potential contractors with the Town of Newburgh. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 


MOTION was made at 9:08 p.m. by Councilman Bello to come out of Executive Session. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 


Supervisor Booth announced that no action was taken during the Executive Session, but action is anticipated now.
MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to award a three year contract, expiring December 31, 2012, for Professional Management Services at the Chadwick Lake Water Filtration Plant to CAMO Pollutions Control, Inc. located at 1610 Route 376 in Wappingers Falls, New York. They will supply two operators, one of which will have a lA license for 28 combined weekly hours with a monthly rate of $10,720.00. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.


VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – no; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 1 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 
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13.
ADJOURNMENT

MOTION was made at 9:10 p.m. by Councilman Woolsey to adjourn. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – no; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 


Meeting adjourned at 9:10 p.m.

Submitted by

_________________________________                  ___________________________________

Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk 


Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk
            
